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MEMORANDUM CONTRA VERDE ENERGY’S
MOTION TO EXTEND ITS COMPETITIVE RETAIL
ELECTRIC SERVICE AND NATURAL GAS SERVICE CERTIFICATES TO OPERATE AS A MARKETER IN OHIO
BY

OFFICE OF THE OHIO CONSUMERS’ COUNSEL

Verde Energy filed a motion to extend its certificates (which expire in a few days on November 1st) while the PUCO is considering the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel’s case against Verde’s certificates. For reasons of continuity of service to Ohioans who have had the misfortune of being Verde Energy consumers, the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel is not opposing a brief continuation of Verde’s certificates. Verde’s services should be continued only for the consumer protection of an orderly transition for consumers from service by Verde. Verde’s consumers should be transferred soon to the safety of the utilities’ standard offers. That transitional wind-down of Verde’s operations should begin now. 
The PUCO’s focus in response to Verde’s motion should be protection of Verde’s current customers and future customers, not on Verde’s business opportunity in Ohio. The PUCO did ban for a time Verde’s marketing to acquire new customers. But that ban is scheduled to expire tomorrow, meaning Ohioans, as new customers, could again be at risk of service from Verde.
 Perhaps even worse, Verde was allowed to keep its existing customers, under the settlement that the PUCO adopted. What has Verde been charging those customers, during the financial crisis of the pandemic no less?
Our concern about Verde’s motion includes that it is seeking an indefinite extension of its certificates “until the Commission issues a decision on Verde Energy’s pending certification renewal applications.”
 The PUCO should not allow Verde to continue serving Ohioans indefinitely. Our consumer protection reasons for this position are explained above and in OCC’s earlier filings (including in an application for rehearing that OCC filed on March 27, 2020).
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� OCC understands that Verde has volunteered to not resume marketing until the PUCO rules on its certificate renewals. See Motion at 4.


� Motion at 2.


� Case No. 19-958-GE-COI, Application for Rehearing by the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (Mar. 27, 2020).
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